
Thank you for taking the time to read the first-

ever Fire District # 6 newsletter. My name is Andy 

Lee and I am the new Fire Chief. I took over 

leadership of your Fire District in January of 

2023. I served 27 years as a Volunteer Firefighter 

in this district which includes 8 years as Volunteer 

Assistant Fire Chief.  

Our Volunteer Fire Service is made up of 50 

Volunteers working out of 4 stations in Monitor, 

Dryden, Peshastin and Valley Hi.  We contract 

with the City of Cashmere Fire Department for 

EMS response in the Fire District #6 service area 

that immediately surrounds the Cashmere city 

limits.   

Fire District #6 is an all-Volunteer agency with the 

exception of myself, a 2-person summer-time 

wildfire crew (Austin Sabedra and Salvador 

Guerrero joined us this year), and Amanda Floren 

our part-time admin assistant.  

The men and women volunteering to serve our 

fire district  strive to 

provide the best 

emergency service 

possible. We respond to 

a wide variety of 

emergencies including 

fires, emergency medical 

services, rescue 

incidents, motor vehicle accidents or any other 

emergency that may occur. Our dedicated 

volunteers are a competent and caring group of 

local citizens willing to make personal sacrifices 

for the protection and good of our communities.  

With your support we will continue to improve the 

Fire District to meet the many challenges that lie 

ahead and will remain focused on protecting your 

communities. 

Thank you for reading our newsletter.  I welcome 

questions and visits and would be glad to take 

you on a tour of our fire stations. Please contact 

me at 509-663-1678 or via email:  

a_lee@ccfd6.net 

A Message From The Chief 

We responded to 623  9-1-1 calls in 2022; 647 so far this year (approximately 2 

calls per day).   This represents a 27% increase in calls over the past 4 years.  

We only have one paid firefighter (Fire Chief) and rely on Volunteer Firefighters 

to respond to help mitigate these distress calls. Our firefighters get a $10 sti-

pend for each 9-1-1 call they respond to.  Chief Lee responds to the “tone out” 

for 9-1-1 calls as quickly as he can (from the office during the day, from his 

home in Dryden at night).  He seeks to arrive on scene quickly to assess the 

situation and formulate a plan.  Volunteers respond from their homes & jobs 

and bring the appropriate apparatus for the incident (engine, tender or brush 

truck).  “I never know if a sufficient number of volunteers will respond and arrive 

to incident scenes in time to help control a structure fire or save a life at a motor 

vehicle accident,” says Chief Lee.    
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Chelan County Fire District #6 serves as the 
umbrella organization managing operations at 
the fire stations in Dryden, Monitor, Peshastin 
and Valley Hi.  Each station has one brush 
truck and structure engine with 3 out of 4 
stations having an additional water tender or 
pumper tender.  The Dryden station is 65+ 
years old; the other three are 40+ years old.  
Though we have continually invested to 
maintain these stations over the past few 
decades, they are starting to show their age. 
For example, last Winter at the Dryden 
station, the support beam holding up the 
ceiling over the apparatus bay collapsed.  At 
the Peshastin station firefighter parking and 
snow management is made difficult because 
we only own one foot of land around the 
building.  In Monitor the hose drying tower is 
detaching from the building due to vibration 
resulting from decades of trains passing by 
on tracks located really close to the building.   

 

At Valley Hi, the support beams on the outside of the 
building are rotting and we only have one Volunteer 
firefighter available to respond from this location.  These 
fire stations were not built to house big modern fire trucks 
(only our 30-year-old engines).  We have been forced to 
cut off mirrors and shoe-horn the apparatus in tight, to 
keep all of them under cover and ready for the next 9-1-1 
call.  “We have been great stewards of these fire stations, 
but they are no longer meeting our operational needs” 
says Dave Nichols, Chair, Board of Fire Commissioners.  

We do own 10 acres of land on highway 2/97 in Dryden.  
This is thanks to John Guthrie, one of the founding 
members of this fire district who served as a Volunteer 
for 15 years.  In 2003 he had the foresight to envision a 
future need for more land for fire facilities within the 
District.  Due to his strong belief in “giving back” to the 
community, he offered 9.6 acres of land on the highway to 
the fire district for $100,000; an offer that we gladly took 
advantage of!  

We are embarking on a new 

Strategic Planning process 

this Fall and Winter.  Our goal 

is to define where our 

organization should be going, 

and how we will get there.  

The plan will provide a 

framework for the 

improvement and restructuring 

of programs, as well as an 

evaluation of current conditions.  

We want you to help us decide 

what “level of service” you want for 

Fire & EMS Protection in your fire 

district.  Stay-tuned and plan to 

attend a local Town Hall meeting 

this Winter.  We want to hear from 

you! 

We Respond from Four 
Community Stations 

Strategic Planning: Help Us to Better Serve 
the Public Safety Needs Of Your Communities 

We have actively worked to 

keep our operating 

expenses as low as 

possible while continuing to 

provide emergency services  

in our fire district.  However, 

during the past decade the  

value of property that we 

protect in our district has  

increased by 71%, from  

 

 

$650 million to over $1.1 

billion. This increase in 

residential and 

commercial property value 

within our district, along 

with corresponding 

budgetary constraints, has 

imposed limitations on our 

ability to protect these  

communities. 

Our Operating Expenses  
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Your Volunteer Firefighters Are Dedicated 

Your Fire Commissioners 

Volunteer Spotlight 

We have 50 volunteer firefighters & 6 

EMTs. 8 of our volunteers have 

served for 20+ years; 6 for 10+ years.  

We have 9 new recruits who have 

contributed 150 hours learning to be 

firefighter/EMTs for us. 

Your volunteers donated 1103 hours 

last year! 

ing time with his 50 fellow fire-

fighters.  

Sometimes upon arrival at a 

call, he gets asked “what took 

you folks so long to get here”?  

He replies “We are all volun-

teers responding from home or 

our job sites and then we must 

stop by the fire station to pick 

up a vehicle and gear. This all 

takes time. We are a dedicated crew, we show 

up and do what we can, when we can.” 

Firefighters sometimes witness distressing inci-

dents that are hard to forget.  After responding 

to these traumatic calls, Robert follows up with 

each Volunteer the next day to ensure they are 

doing okay; he says talking helps us to process 

these incidents and prepares our volunteers to 

respond to your next emergency call. 

Next time you see Robert Turner or any of our 

volunteers, please take the time to thank them 

for their time and effort in keeping us all safe! 

Robert Turner is a Volunteer firefighter/EMT with a 

big-heart.  He has responded to emergency calls 

from the 7,314 residents in our fire district since 

1995 (28 years).  During 2023 he has personally 

responded to 301 of your 9-1-1 calls for assistance.  

Volunteers receive a $10 stipend each time they go 

on a call.  Robert has declined the $310 he has 

earned this year, and instead has donated it back to 

the fire district to help with apparatus maintenance 

costs. 

During Covid he dedicated himself to keeping our 

communities safe.  As a result, he was unable to 

see his grandkids for 2 years because he was afraid 

of passing the virus along to them.  He is now trying 

to make-up-for-lost-time with them and hopes to 

retire from firefighting in the next year or so. 

When asked “why he volunteers”, Robert replies “to 

help my neighbors and give-back to my communi-

ty.”  He also enjoys helping to train and mentor our 

new firefighter recruits and the camaraderie of shar-

Tim Larson, Monitor 

Bob Wildfang, Monitor 

Dave Nichols, Cashmere 

Dave is retiring after 27 years of service. 
Thank you Dave! 

Fire Commissioner meetings are 

held on the 2nd Wednesday of 

each month at the Monitor Fire 

Station at 7 pm. 
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Contact Chief Andy Lee  

To Volunteer:  

509-663-1678 

Email: a_lee@ccfd6.net 

Chelan County Fire District # 6 provides emergency response services to an area covering 45 square 

miles and includes a population of over 7,314 residents. Our response area includes the towns of Dryden, 

Monitor and Peshastin.  In addition, we service outlying unincorporated areas of Chelan County adjacent to 

these towns as well as those surrounding the City of Cashmere.  We rely upon a volunteer staff of 50 indi-

viduals along with Chief Andy Lee to protect residents and visitors to our communities.  

Chelan County Fire District # 6 Service Area 

Chelan County 
Fire District #6 

RESIDENTIAL CUSTOMER 

Volunteers Needed-Community Building Opportunities: 

Fire Fighters and EMS Providers 
Grief Counselor for Firefighters/EMTs 
Website Manager  
Snow Removal and Shoveling: (Pick your nearest station to help!) 
Apparatus & Equipment cleaning and safety checks  (join a work party).                                                
Other Talents Welcome: What skills can you share with us? 


